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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 6TH 2012 FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM
Present: the Deputy Mayor Cllr Liz Oades, E.Silverwood, J.Cameron, K.Beckett, K. Wright P.Hodgson, M.McIver
1. Apologies for absence: The Mayor Cllr. Peter Hardy family reasons, Cllr D Murrey holiday

2. Declarations of interest: Member were reminded that in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2) members interests and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interests should be declared: none received

3. Policing in Kirkham: Inspector Keith Ogle reported on Police activity in the past month and a crime report circulated. Inspector Ogle apologized for his absence on the forthcoming Remembrance Sunday Service citing family reasons. One particular report that of a flower bed being vandalized and a Police Constable being assaulted has resulted in the offender reimbursing the P.C. and the town council. He will also receive a multi agency approach to his unacceptable behavior. ‘Pub Watch’ Inspector Ogle reported a poor response from some Licensees to Police advice and requested Councillor attendance at the next meeting. Cllrs  Beckett, Oades and Silverwood expressed particular interest. Inspector Ogle to inform of date and venue of the nest meeting.
Parking continues to be an issue with various initiatives in place. Cllr Oades reported on the pavement improvement scheme which will incorporate planters and trees stragtically placed to prevent car parking. Noted

4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on Tuesday November 6th: approved

5. Approval of the council minutes of October 2nd 2012. Approved

6. Matters arising from those minutes. None received

7. Deputy Mayors announcements:

Live Christmas tree planting – a large and reasonably priced live Christmas tree has been sourced for the central planter on the Market Square. The crown and orb removed by HMP Kirkham for painting.

8. Town clerks announcements and correspondence:

a. Code of Conduct – not available 

b. Standing Orders – not available

c. Council Offices – FBC have made a further report highlighting their need to change the terms of usage. the options are to pay a huge increase from the £72.00 yearly rent to a commercial rate totaling in excess of £3k or KTC to purchase the building with presumably a sitting tenant (CAB). A one off purchase cost o approximately £136,000 has been mentioned. KTC would need to have a professional evaluation of the property and tenant situation to move forward on this.

d. Police Criminal damage 04ZA0600312 criminal damage resolved see item 3.

e. Mayors Chain additional plaques: the clerk reported on the cost of individual plaques of £92.00 fitted. The clerk recommended that existing plaques be reused for second and subsequent Mayoral tenure with the reverse of each plaque used for the dates of office. Approved purchase of 2 x further plaques only.
f. Mr. J. Sergeant: a letter received from Mr. J Sergeant discussed, the clerk to make suitable comments in return.

g. Remembrance Sunday: the clerk reminded members of the Service

9. PAOS: a report of the last meeting has been distributed to all members for approval. The LSP bid for £20,000 has reached the 2nd phase (now successful) and further meetings with FBC officers planned to encompass the whole site. The Birley Street repairs are due to start on Monday November 12th 2012. Cllr Hodgson reported disappointment in the additional estimate of £1,000 for the uplift of pathway. The clerk reported that the path had deteriorated in the interim period the contractor has now revisited the site. Cllr Wright reported the waste bins on the park need to be increased in size and the reinstatement of the park post the June fair has been disappointing. The weather has played a large part in this. Cllr Hodgson reported the Lions gift of trees is now available. Clerk to liaise with HMP re planting and site. The Station Road woodland path is now complete. Town End Gardens:  the Tourist Information Point to be installed, the refurbished Ancenis plaque to be installed together with the removal of a section of the new railing to form an entry point with a post installed and complete the railing by the telephone box. LSP funding of £2,250 to be used for this work plus 2 x 3 seat benches from HMP Kirkham – clerk to order, any residue from the grant to be used for planters at the site. approved
10. KWBG:

a. NABMA markets agreement:  the clerk reported this agreement has been signed by KWBG – the Deputy Mayor signed the town copy. The document to receive the town seal copied and sent to all interested bodies including LCC FBC and NABMA. Approved

b. High Street Innovation fund; Cllr Silverwood reported on a £10,000 fund which Kirkham is due to receive via FBC to be used for high street improvements in Kirkham.

11. Planning applications:

a. 12/0589 land north of Medlar Lane Wesham outline planning for 100 dwellings: KTC response object

1. Lack of infrastructure

2. Areas of Brownfield available within the existing boundary

3. No demonstrable need

4. Unsold new build available on existing developments
5. Unsustainable

b. 12/0626 Ribby Hall Leisure village KTC no objections

c. 12/0636 16 Chapel Walks. KTC no objections

d. 12/0635 Land at Little Tarnbrick Farm. KTC object on several counts a complete report will be available in time for Development Control Committee on December 12th 2012.

12. Finance report:

a.  the clerk distributed the monthly report: approved. Cllr McIver questioned why the clerk’s salary is shown as gross – this was at the request of a past Mayor. Cllr Silverwood recommended checking with HMP Kirkham for the provision of temporary cleaning staff to cover leave. noted
b. Precept: defer to next meeting

13. Licensing: no report

14. Rural Splash: the grant of £4,000 2012 – 2013 now paid.

15. Staffing: no report

16. Highways: blocked gulley’s causing concerns on Station Road and other areas of the town.

17. Cycling initiatives: the police are building on this to include all ages with advice on correct usage.

18. Council web page: Cllrs McIver, Silverwood and Cameron to meet to discuss – clerk to circulate dates and venue.

19. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting of council will be Tuesday December 4th 2012 Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham.
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